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May 20, 2009 
 
 
 
Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary  
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, NE 
Washington, DC  20426  
 
Re: Docket No. AC09-91:  Request for Additional Nine Day Extension on Form 1 
 
Dear Ms. Bose: 
 
The California ISO respectfully requests a further extension of nine days, until May 29, 2009, to 
file its Form 1 for 2008. 
 
On May 1, 2009, the ISO was granted an extension until May 20, 2009.   This extension was 
based on the ISO’s explanation that, “during the May 18 and 19 meeting of the ISO’s Board of 
Governors, the Board is scheduled to consider acceptance of the results of the audit of the Form 
1.  Assuming this schedule holds up, the ISO expects to file during or shortly after the Board 
meeting.”   
 
The ISO’s Board of Governors accepted the Form 1 on during its meeting on May 18, 2009.  
However, the ISO is still waiting for its independent auditors to issue their opinion letter, which 
they expect to do later this week.  Out of an abundance of caution, and to avoid the need to seek 
further extensions, the ISO is requesting an extension of the time to file by an additional week, 
until Friday, May 29, 2009.  
 
The Commission has previously granted the ISO longer extensions for its Form 1.  See, e.g., the 
Letter Order issued May 30, 2008 in AC08-54 (approving the ISO’s request to extend the 
deadline to file its Form 1 until June 30, 2008).   
 
Thank you in advance for your consideration.  If you have any questions, do not hesitate to call 
me at (916) 608-7015 or the ISO’s Controller, Michael Epstein, at (916) 351-2334. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
/s/ Daniel J. Shonkwiler 
Assistant General Counsel - Corporate 
 

California Independent  
System Operator 


